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SCOTTISH AUTO CYCLE UNION (SACU) 

Dear Club Secretaries,

The Board of the Scottish Auto Cycle Union (SACU) has, after taking into consideration the many comments and the very useful and direct feedback received from our affiliated clubs, decided to revert back to the original system of event and rider insurance on a ‘Per Head’ basis. 

It was clear that the ‘Per Event’ system would not have benefited all of our clubs or events, in particular the running of smaller club events with traditionally lower entry numbers.

In proposing the change initially, the Board were attempting to achieve savings for riders and clubs. However, we had only a short time to consider the possible options, and not enough time to undertake the level of consultation across our sports that was clearly necessary.

The SACU Board remains committed to improving costs and opportunities for clubs and riders across all our sports and will continue to pursue innovative ways of structuring the insurance and licence arrangements. The Board will commit to bring new options for consultation to clubs and riders in the summer of 2013 with a view to gathering comments. We will seek to implement any new structures that meet with general approval in the autumn of 2013 ready for the 2014 season

The insurance and licence arrangements for 2013 will therefore be as follows:

1.  Competition Licences:

For some years now, the fee for an SACU annual competition licence has remained at £43.00 for all of our five sectors of motorcycle sport for both adult and youth competitors. Because of the current situation, where we no longer benefit from insurance earnings, it has been necessary to review the annual competition licence fee for the 2013 season. At the same time we wish to encourage our youth to participate, therefore we have kept the youth licence to a minimum, and raised the Adult licence fee. Please see details below. 

From 1st January 2013 the licence tariff for all SACU sporting disciplines will be:

Adult Annual Licence:



£50.00

Youth Annual Licence:


£45.00

(Off-Road only) One Event Licence:

£11.00

Clubs will be free to charge whatever they like for a one event licence (perhaps including a one day club membership fee), the one event licence will have no “face” value fee. All that will be required is that the £11.00 tariff is remitted to the SACU in the usual manner.


3. Competition Levy:

There will be no Competition Levy system in operation or charged for the 2013 season.

.

4. Events; Public Liability; Officials PA & Rider Personal Accident Insurance:

This will continue to be on a ‘per head’ basis in exactly the same way as for the 2012 season. 

The SACU Board is able to commit that the “per head” insurance fees will not exceed the levels charged in 2012. We are still in discussions with our insurers and hope to able to deliver a small reduction in some of the fees. We will conclude these discussions in the next few weeks and will communicate the insurance fees and details shortly thereafter, in plenty of time for the start of the 2013 season.

We hope that this now fully explains the revised Licence and Insurance structure for the 2013 season and are very grateful for the comments and input we have received from various clubs and riders on the previous proposals.

As many of you know, the SACU is keen to increase the communication with clubs and riders and our new General Manager, Sandy Mack has started to visit clubs and attend some club meetings.

Separately from the Annual General Meeting, the SACU board very much wish to connect with the affiliated clubs and we will hold an annual affiliated club business event once a year for all our clubs, where club chairpersons and secretaries from all our affiliated bodies meet in open forum to discuss any issues. This will allow the SACU to exchange ideas and directly interface with our clubs to create a better future for our sport. We would hope to have some informative presentations incorporated at this event.

Previous communication on these matters is no longer valid.

The SACU board wish to take this opportunity in apologising for any inconvenience caused to our clubs, officials and riders by any previous communications or statements made for or on behalf of the Scottish ACU.

Scottish ACU 1913-2013

Celebrating 100 years of Motorcycle Sport - “Racing into 2013”

Yours in sport,

The Directors of the SACU
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